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September 6, 2017 

Hon. Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary VIAE-FILE 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, NE 
Washington, D.C. 20426 

Subject: 	 Application for Preliminary Permit 
Tazewell Hybrid Energy Center 

Dear Secretary Bose: 

Pursuant to 18 CFR §§4.32 and 4.81 of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission's (FERC or 
Commission) regulations, enclosed is Virginia Electric and Power Company DBA Dominion 
Energy Virginia's (Applicant or Dominion Energy Virginia) Application for Preliminary Permit. 
The potential Tazewell Hybrid Energy Center (Project) will be located approximately 1.0 miles 
southwest of the Town of Bluefield, Virginia, on Oneida Branch and West Fork Cove Creek in 
Tazewell County, Virginia. Dominion Energy Virginia will continue to evaluate the Project 
under the terms of this preliminary permit. 

The Applicant is submitting this application in order to secure and maintain pnonty of 
application for the license while undertaking activities to determine the feasibility of the Project 
and support an application for license. We look forward to working with the Commission as we 
pursue this opportunity. If you have any questions regarding this submittal, please contact the 
undersigned at (804) 273-4543. 

Mark D. Mitchell 
VP - Generation Construction 
Dominion Energy Virginia 

Enclosure 

http:Energy.com

